
December 2021 

Hamiota Schools Newsletter 

The Staff at the Elementary and        

Collegiate would like to thank everyone for 

their wonderful treats and gifts this Christmas 

Season. We are truly spoiled by our school 

community. 

 

We are wishing you a joyous Christmas  

Season and a  

Happy and Healthy New Year. 
 

We will see our students back in class on 

January 10th 



Fun Day at the Rink for HCI 
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KINDERGARTEN  B - MS. CARRIE RAMSEY 

KINDERGARTEN  A -  MS. KAITLYN RAMSEY 

 
We are wishing everyone a very 
Merry Christmas and a Happy 
New Year! Enjoy the holidays 

and see you in 2022!  
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GRADE ONE—MRS. NOWOSAD 
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The Grade 1’s are excited for Christmas     
holidays and want to wish everyone a safe, 

happy and restful break.    

See you in January! 



WHAT’S NEW IN GRADE TWO 
MRS. MCNABB AND MRS. ALLAN 
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Merry Christmas Wishes from our Gr. 2 
Crew!  Today marks our last day of our         

Countdown of Christmas Kindness.  Each day 
in  December, our grade 2s were given an act of 

kindness to share.  We felt so proud of our     
students watching them excitedly spreading  

kindness and cheer in simple, but heartwarming 
ways to those around them.  Great job Grade 2s!   

Here’s some pictures of our class on our     
Christmas Spirit Days!  We are all excited to 

spend time with our family and friends over our 
Christmas holidays!  
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Merry Christmas  



GRADE THREE—MRS DIXON AND                              
  MRS. METCALF 
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The Grade 3 class has enjoyed a month of 
Christmas activities!  We’d like to wish everyone 
a very Merry Christmas and we’d especially like 

to wish Mrs. Metcalf all the best in the new 
year.  We are excited for Mr. and Mrs. Metcalf 

and their new baby on the way!   



GRADE 4 NEWS—MRS. ROUTLEDGE 

Christmas Nutcrackers 

Merry Christmas!  







GRADE FIVE—MRS. LAMB 

  

Despite not being able to perform our Christmas Concert this 
year, the Grade 5 class enjoyed participating in the Christmas 
tradition of “Decking the Halls” here at HES. Tinsel was hung 

from the ceiling with care and windows and doors were adorned 
with artwork by the Grade 5s for all to enjoy! Ornaments for our 
tree this year were made by students from each class during li-

brary with Mrs. Johns. We’re wishing everyone a safe and happy 
holiday season and all the best in the New Year!   
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BAND NOTES 

Just wanted to take this opportunity 

to wish everyone a Merry Christmas 

and a Happy New Year.  Enjoy your 

precious time with family and 

friends, stay safe and healthy and we 

will see you all back in 2022! 

 

Mr. Salmi 
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MRS. WHELPTON—GRADE 9 FOODS CLASS 

The Brave Mrs. Whelpton worked with the very large Grade 9 

class and made gingerbread from scratch and then created their 

Gingerbread House masterpieces.  A few of the houses went on 

display and students were asked to vote for the Best One.  It’s 

going to be a tough decision.  





This year the varsity high school girls were fortunate to get in 
a full season of play. They attended multiple tournaments and 
won both Hamiota and Glenboro and placed second at     
Russels. They played a very competitive season and            
attended regionals in Elkhorn and finished first paving their 
way to provincials. Provincials were held the first weekend in 
December at Glenboro school. The girls put together a strong 
effort to take home the gold medal at provincials.  





Varsity Boys Volleyball Season at HCI! 
We over came several obstacles on the volleyball scene this season.  The pandemic 
slowed the season down a bit, but we managed to play in several tournaments, a regular 
league, and we ended the season on a high by advancing to provincials.  This was the 
sixth year in a row the team has made provincials, what an accomplishment for an “A” 
school.  We travelled south to Baldur this year for provincials and lost a close battle to 
Treherne in the quarter finals to end our quest for a medal.  We ended up not having 
enough boys to have a JV team, so our grade 9 boys played with the varsity team.   

 

The Team Consisted of players from grade 9. 

Grade 9s 

Jaxen Dziver 

Payton Tolton 

 

Grade 11s 

Garrett Kent 

Rylan Gage 

Colton Brooks 

Owen Cal 

 

Grade 12s 

Kyler Sutherland 

David Aboud-McConnell 

Rylan Debin 

 

 

 

We wish our 3 graduates’ luck in any 
future endeavour.  And the rest of the 
team we anxiously await next season 
beginning in September 2022. 



STUDENT COUNCIL NEWS—MACHEALA TANNAS 

  

   Instagram - hcistudentcouncil          Twitter - HCIstudentC  
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Christmas spirit is in the air, there are only three days left until Christmas 
and everyone is ready to wrap school up for the holidays. Student spirit 
has been at an all time high this week as most have been dressing up for 
spirit week. Support for the huskies has been unmatched as nearly every 
kid has dressed in their huskies gear for the day of the christmas classic. 
Happy Holidays!  


